MONTGOMERY-PRINCE GEORGES CHAPTER

HISTORY AT A GLANCE

FIRST YEAR-July 1, 1968 to June 30, 1969

OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:

President

Vice President

Secretary Treasurer C. Jack Stratton, NIH

Richard J. Griffin, Jr., AEC

Lyndon L. Scates, DCAA George Campion, NIH

Directors: Membership

Publicity Education Research Meetings Editorial Ralph Flaherty, NIH Thomas Twohey, DCAA Warren Bennett, AEC Ralph Forrester, NIH John Blaine, DCAA William Jackson, DCAA

Willis M. Connor, Retired Programs Francis Muldoon, DCAA

Committees: Nominations

Bylaws Audit Harold Lady, COM Lyndon L. Scates, DCAA

Clyde DeHoff, DCAA

MEMBERSHIP:

July 1, 1968-65 Members June 30, 1969-133 Members

CHAPTER AWARDS:

Outstanding Contributions to FGAA and M-PG Chapter: Dr. Howard W. Wright,

CPA, University of Maryland

MEETING LOCATION(S):

CPO Club, Naval Medical Center

Bish Thompson's Restaurant

S&W Cafeteria

Langley Park Hot Shoppes American Legion Post #105

GENERAL: To help finance the programs for the year, we operated our own bar preceding each meeting. Dinner prices at the beginning of the year were \$3.50 and drinks were 35 cents. At the end of the year dinners were \$5.00 and drinks were 50 cents. This prompted the Chapter to advertise within the ranks for teetotaling bartenders lest the prices surpass the current rate of inflation. Ralph Flaherty's diligent efforts as Membership Chairman resulted in an increase of over 100% and won recognition for the Chapter at the FGAA National Symposium. We celebrated our first anniversary at the final meeting of the year. Nat Cutler and Harry Levine joined us in celebrating and Dr. Howard Wright received the first award presented by our Chapter for his singularly outstanding contributions to FGAA.

PROGRAMS:

Dr. Howard W. Wright, Chairman, Division of Accounting, University of Maryland (also Editor, The Federal Accountant)

Nathan Cutler, Director of Audits, DOT National President, FGAA

Sidney Baurmash, Director of Audits, COM

Bernard B. Lynn, Deputy Director, DCAA

Howard P. Wile, Executive Director, National Association of Colleges and Universities

Panel Discussion on "Some Aspects of Overhead at Contractors' Plants"

Moderator: Art Schoenhaut, Deputy Director, AEC
David Neuman, Peat, Marwick, Mitchell
Frank S. Howell, Eastern Regional

Renegotiation Board William C. Willard, Inter-American

Development Bank



Pres. Dick Griffin presents Plaque to outgoing Pres. C. Jack Stratton



Scene to be oft-repeated-Dick Griffin and Ralph Flaherty, Membership Chairman, receiving National Awards at Symposium.